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rates] Flat fee of $130 for the day” The ad stated, “We do both local & long 
distance moving jobs.” 1 

5. On September 16, 2013, using an assumed name, Staff sent an email to Sea-
Tac Movers, LLC through the company’s Craigslist advertisement. Staff 
asked how much the company would charge for 2 movers and a truck for a 
move from Everett to Bellingham. Within 5 minutes, “Doyin” responded, 
“We would charge $45 and hour for the 2 men. And the truck fee will be a flat 
$250 truck fee.”2 

6. Comission Staff searched records related to Doyin Adekanmbi d/b/a Sea-Tac 
Movers LLC to determine whether the company held a household goods permit. 
According to Commission records, as of March 6, 2014, there is no record of 
Doyin Adekanmbi d/b/a Sea-Tac Movers LLC now (or ever) holding a houseold 
goods permit. Staff found a Department of Revenue UBI registration for Sea-Tac 
Movers LLC, governed by  Doyin Adekanmbi, listing a business and mailing 
address of 1404 ½ E. Lakeshore Dr., Lake Stevens, WA 98258.  The company 
also has a tax registration for Doyin Adekanmbi d/b/a Sea-Tac Movers LLC with 
the Department of Licensing listing the same business and mailing address. 

7. On September 20, 2013, Commission Staff sent a compliance letter to Doyin 
Adekanmbi d/b/a Sea-Tac Movers LLC, at 1404 ¼ E. Lakeshore Dr., Lake 
Stevens, WA, 98258, (1) outlining the licensing process for household goods 
movers, directing Doyin Adekanmbi to (2) become licensed within a 
reasonable time, (3) cease unpermitted operations, and (4) outlining the 
consequences of operating as an unpermitted household goods mover in 
Washington state. Mr. Adekanmbi was required to respond or apply by 
October 3, 2013.  

8.  On October 9, 2013, Commission Staff confirmed that the Commission’s 
compliance letter was not returned, and that licensing Staff had received no 
permit application for “Sea-Tac Movers LLC” or “Doyin Adekanmbi” Staff 
called (425) 686-9072 and reached a voicemail box. Staff left a message for 
Doyin Adekanmbi inquiring whether he had received a letter from the 
Commission.  Additionally, Staff sent a courtesy email to Mr. Adekanmbi at 
seatacmoversllc@gmail.com, with a copy of the September 20, 2013, 
compliance letter, and asked Mr. Adekanmbi to contact the Commission as 
soon as possible to discuss the letter. 

9. On October 9, 2013, Staff received a call back from Mr. Doyin Adekanmbi, 
informing Staff that he did not receive a letter because he was in B.C., and his 
mail was forwarded to his company’s Baltimore address. Mr. Adekanmbi told 

                                                 
1 See Attachment A for advertisements for Sea-Tac Movers, printed on September 13 and 19, 2013. 
2 See Attachment B for Sea-Tac Moving LLC’s response to a request for a household good move from Everett 
to Bellingham. 
















